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Hello Los Senderos Members, 
WOW…What a great 65th Annual Ride! This 

year’s ride was world class. I would like to thank our 
Ride Committee headed by Bob Winning & Mat 
Jones.

Special thanks to all the sub committee’s they did a 
hell of a job.

Secretary: Scott Vowles

The Raffle: John Omahen with help from 
Rick White, Tuck Arnold & Roger Berry.

Trail Bosses: Mike Tinch & Mat Jones.

Bar: Tim Laff

Cattle Sorting: Tom Laff, Curtis Nelson, 
Steve Vaughn, Tim Laff

Horse Shoe Tournament: Don Bright

Flag Duty: Bob Berger, Bob Winning

Hay: Once again we need to give a big thank you to 
John Hannon for donating the Hay and his time.

Trap shooting;  Larry Alameda & Larry Kuerbis  for 
putting on a great event which was won by: 
Mike Tinch & John Sedberry

Cattle Sorting Clinic: Steve Tellam The competition 
level just keeps getting better every year.

The Cattle Soring Competition  was won by team: 
Curtis Nelson, Tim Dirkes, Mat Jones.

As you can see a lot goes into putting on the Annual 
Ride….Please reach out the committees and give 
them a big thank you.

Thanks to everyone who participated in the 65th 
Annual Ride This is an awesome group and I’m 
honored to be a member.

               ~ Chuck Gallant 

Dates to Mark your Calendar
Annual Members Meeting: 
Sycuan Golf Resort; December 13th @ 6pm

Annual Dinner Dance: 
Sycuan Golf Resort; January 28th, 2017 @ 6pm



Oct.  23  Location – Tim Dirkes, Old Hwy 80 Ranch

Nov 27 Location –Lyons, Tiger and Bears, Japatul Valley 

2016 Monthly Ride Calendar
2016 Monthly Ride Committee

Chairman: Ken Clark
Committee: Mike Tinch, Andy Dvorak, Don Bright, Larry 
Kuerbis, John Omahen, Wayne Oberreuter, 
Chuck Gawle, Mat Jones

Los Senderos Monthly Ride • October 23, 2016
This month’s ride will be held at member Tim Dirkes’s “Old 
Highway 80 Ranch” on Sunday, October 23, 2016. 

This is a chance to ride a part of the beautiful Merigan Ranch 
in Descanso and follow part of the Sweetwater River Trail to 
the Dead Horse Trail. The bar and water stop will be at Clark 
Ranch, returning to Tim and Gayle’s for our dinner and bever-
ages.  Please be in the saddle at 10:00A.M.

A special note of interest: The Merigan Ranch was once owned 
by Lawerence Oliver, a relative of L.S. member Larry Alameda.
Directions: 1-8 to Hwy 79 north. Travel approximately 3 miles 
and just before you turn left onto Hwy 79 (Cuyamaca), the ranch 
is on your left. Look for signs.

RSVP- to Ken Clark (619) 445-9170 or to the EVITE.

August Ride Report • The Gawle Ranch, Del Mar
Chuck Gawle spearheaded this ride for our Monthly 
Ride Chairman, Ken Clark….Once again, Chuck did 
not disappoint. I’m pretty sure none of us expected as 
much water in the river beds as we had in Los Penas-
quitos Canyon. The weather was perfect with a slight 
breeze, our bartenders, and grub from Jim and Jan 
made it wonderful day.


